STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY avo MINERALS DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
HOBBS DISTRICT OFFICE

TONEY ANAYA POST OFFICE BOX 1980
GOVEANOR July 29, 1986 HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240

(505) 393-6161

Pennzoil Company
P.0. Drawer 1828
Midland, TX 79702

Attn: Mr. J. Howard Moore
Re: Exception to Rule 402
Gentlemen:

i .
As requested in your July &, 1986, letter and for the reasons
outlined therein, the well Tisted below will be exempt from the
shutin pressure test requirement of Division Rule 402. This
exemption is being made on a non-expiring basis pending workover
or shut in of the well.

SOUTH CORBIN-MORROW GAS POOL

Hudson 29 Federal No. #1-B Sec. 29, T18S, R33Et

You had requested an exception for your Gulf Fed Com #2 which

is located in Eddy County. We will be unable to make this
exception from this office, but we will forward your letter

on to our Artesia Office and they should respond to your request.

Very truly yours,
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

Jerry Sexton
Supervisor, District 1

ed

cc: R.L. Stamets
0CD- Santa Fe

Phillips Petroleum Company
4001 Penbrook
Odessa, TX 79762
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July 25, 1986 \}

New Mexico Energy and
Minerals Department

Hobbs District Office

P. 0. Box 1980

Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Attn: Jerry Sexton

Re: Exception Rule 402
Gulf Federal Com. No. 2L
Carlsbad South (Strawn) Pool
Sec. 6, T-23-S, R-27-E
Eddy County, New Mexico
Hudson 29 Federal No. 1B
Corbin South (Morrow) Pool
Sec. 29, T-18-S, R-33-E
Lea County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Sexton:

Pennzoil Company respectfully requests exception to N.M.0.C.D.
Rule 402 for both the Gulf Federal No. 2 and Hudson 29 Federal No. 1
wells. The Strawn formation is the upper completion in the dual
CGulf Federal No. 2 gas well. It has been shut-in since October,
1983, and is considered depleted. The Morrow formation is the lower
completion in the dual Hudson 29 Federal No. 1 well. It has been
shut-in since March, 1980, and is considered depleted. Thank you
for your consideration.

Sincerely,

PENNZOIL COMPANY

. Howard Moore
Advanced Petroleum Engineer

JHM/bw



